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Subject:  KHSAA Soccer Referee Camp, July 22
nd

 – 25
th

, 2011 

To:  Mike Barren, Assistant Commissioner, Kentucky High School Athletic Association 

From:  Ross Meloan, Camp Director 

Date: August 10, 2011 

The combined Kentucky High School Athletic Association (KHSAA) and Blue Grass State 

Games (BGSG) Soccer Referee Camp was conducted during the weekend of July 22
nd

 through 

the 25
th

.  This camp changed significantly from previous KHSAA sponsored soccer camps.  

Specific, changes focused on the professionalism of clinicians, presentation appearance, timing 

and subject matter along with overall logistics.  Those items and many others were anonymously 

evaluated by the participants.  As a result of those responses (forty-three of the sixty campers 

who participated in the camp completed this survey which represents a 72% completion rate), 

there are many facets of the camp that need attention while others will be continued and still 

others that will be deleted from next year‟s camp. 

Who attended camp? 

This year‟s camp was attended by referees from a variety of locations with a broad spectrum of 

officiating experience. 

 

In addition to the number of years in soccer officiating, the majority of the camp participants had 

experience from another source, principally the United States Soccer Federation: 
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It was also very interesting to learn that the participants were fairly new to the National 

Federation of High Schools officiating.  This is important because KHSAA has indicated that 

post-season assignments will depend upon several criteria, years of experience being one of 

them. 

 

The overwhelming majority of respondents were male, 93% versus only 7% female.  These 

percentages adequately reflect the gender differences attending the camp. 

There are other questions pertaining to the demographics of camp participants that can be found 

in the appendix of this report. 
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Camp format and facilities 

The actual classroom portion of the camp was conducted in the Commons area on the University 

of Kentucky campus.  The clinic began at 1:00 p.m. EST, and ended at approximately 7:45 p.m.  

This was nearly one hour earlier than anticipated.  Instruction and presentations were conducted 

using power points by all clinicians.  The camp director had access to all but two presentations 

and was able to provide additional suggestions regarding content and presentation design to 

create a cohesive presentation theme. 

Apparently, prior communications with camp participants from KHSAA was timely and of good 

quality.  Campers indicated that they received information that adequately explained the location 

of the venue and the location of adjacent parking.  Likewise, the room used for the clinic was 

positively evaluated by the campers. 

The actual questions and responses to those questions can be viewed in the appendix of this 

report. 

Presentations 

The selection of topics was left to the camp director.  Those topics included the following: 

 Legal perspective of high school sports officiating 

 The Referee/Assigner Relationship 

 KHSAA Rules Update 

 Kicks from the mark, the new Tie Breaker policy 

 The Wall, a new perspective 

Other topics were considered but due to constraints that included timing and locating qualified 

personnel to commit to this date and time led the camp director to settle on only these sessions. 

Each session was evaluated across a variety of criteria: 

Timing: 

Adequate time was allotted for each presenter to conduct his/her presentation.  The major 

concern was that some of the presentations would take too long.  In most of the evaluations, the 

participants thought that the timing was about as long as necessary. 
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The next question focused on the interest of that topic to the campers: 

 

Additional information pertaining to the individual presentations may be found in the appendix 

of this report.  However, one question asked the participants about topics to be offered at future 

camps.  This was a valuable question to ask and, more importantly, to have answered.  The 

written responses are provided in the appendix however, the topics that the campers would have 

liked to see more of are identified in the chart below: 
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Referee Coaches 

Perhaps the principal difference between previous camps and this one was a name change 

associated with camper assessment. Initially camp administration attempted to provide video 

tapes of a camper‟s field performance at the conclusion of the camp.  While the intention was 

good the logistics became overwhelming and the practice was discontinued.  When the KHSAA 

camp was combined with the BGSG verbal and written referee assessment became the yardstick 

by which all campers were measured.   

This camp was attended by a number officials with experience in USSF where evaluations are 

required for upgrade and grade maintenance.  In the case of USSF and the National 

Intercollegiate Soccer Officials Association (NISOA), soccer assessments are conducted by 

those who are qualified to conduct these evaluations.  Training, years of experience and a high 

level of officiating competency provided at multiple levels are but some of the criteria used for 

selection of assessors for both USSF and NISOA.  But at times, personalities can become the 

primary focus of those evaluations which diminishes the incredible possibilities that these 

„observations‟ can provide.   
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This year, the camp director asked a very small but highly qualified group of people to fulfill the 

role of Referee Coach.  This concept was described in detail to the group in a meeting on Friday 

afternoon.  Specific instructions regarding their involvement, comments and written reports were 

explained in detail so that the Referee Coaches would all work from the same theme the 

following day.  This group of Referee Coaches was to provide only positive suggestions to the 

officiating crew and severely limit or eliminate negative comments when debriefing the 

officiating crew .  Through positive interaction between a respected observer and an officiating 

crew it was hoped that the suggestions provided to the crew would be more readily accepted.  

Apparently the concept was well received with few exceptions: 
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Most importantly, the next question about the value of the Referee Coach as an integral part of 

this camp was unanimously answered. 

 

Overall camp experience 

Event planners often express reservations about asking questions pertaining to participants 

overall evaluation of their recent experience.  That question was asked about this camp and the 
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reply was very positive. 

 

The written responses to this question may be found in the appendix of this report.  Many of 

those responses provide excellent recommendations and many will be considered for inclusion 

for next year. 

The most any event planner can hope for is that the participants felt good enough about their 

participation especially when it comes to recommending future camps to other referees.  That 

was the case for this year‟s camp.  An overwhelming number of participants, forty-one or over 

95% of the respondents indicated that they would recommend camp attendance to other high 

school officials. 

 

Conclusions: 

This event presented many challenges from its initial assignment to its conclusion. In retrospect 

there are a number of things to do differently for the next camp.  However, in hindsight KHSAA 

administration and the camp director can take solace in the answer to the question, “would you 
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recommend…”  In that regard this camp was a complete success.  There are still items that need 

to be changed and some of those suggestions can be found below. 

Suggestions for improving the camp for next year are provided in bullet format: 

 Location of the clinic is good however, there may be another location that would allow 

the camp to be conducted where an “open” space is available immediately adjacent to the 

clinic for field demonstration purposes, even if this is an indoor facility. 

 A dedicated room for clinic and demonstration area.  This year the Commons would have 

been ideal for that purpose except that two other camps/events were being held at the 

same time as the KHSAA camp. 

 Presentations will address more officiating related issues. 

 A divided camp, provide two levels of presentations to brand new officials and those with 

four years or more experience. 

 Incorporate the camp photo into the camp fee.  This was the first year to offer the 

campers a photo of the participants and staff.  While only eighteen were sold, many 

commented that this was a very good idea but that the fee for the picture should be 

covered by the camp fee. 

 Dinner needs to be adequately funded so that everyone is able to participate. 

 Filming.  Believe it or not, some of the campers suggested that videos of their field 

performance should be provided.  The technology is available to provide campers with a 

video of their field performance almost on the spot with HD filming and DVD 

conversion.  However, this suggestion requires many cameras and a mechanism to 

convert the digitized video into DVD format.  Perhaps this could be done for an 

additional fee by those who would like a copy. 

 Daily information exchange between KHSAA and the designated BGSG assigner.  This 

year, there appeared to be several KHSAA participants as well as BGSG officials who 

thought they had done what was necessary to be considered attendees with both 

organizations.  On Thursday, July 21, there were still discrepancies between both lists 

which created additional burdens on both KHSAA and BGSG representatives. 
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Appendix: 

 

Additional demographic information: 

 
 

An additional question was asked regarding additional sports that the participants 

officiated.   

 

 
 

Six participants provided information regarding those sports in addition to soccer they 

were actively officiating. 
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Camp format and facilities 

 

The information below provides additional information regarding the facilities and the 

pre-camp information: 
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Additional comments were provided regarding parking: 
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Presentations 

Additional information regarding the presentations is provided here along with comments.   

 

An additional question about the actual power point presentation was also asked.  This question 

provided valuable insight into not only the efficiency but also the content of those presentations. 
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Game assignments 

This topic was not addressed in the body of the report as it basically pertains to the game 

assignments at the BGSG.  However, it is important for KHSAA to know how the campers feel 

about those assignments before planning begins for next year‟s event. 

 

Likewise, it is also important to determine whether the fee charged for the camp was offset by 

BGSG assignments.  While that question is difficult to address, the answer to the question 

referring to the number of game assignments is presented below: 
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Camper recommendations 

These responses are presented below in their original format.  These comments have not been 

edited nor solicited beyond the scope of the question: 

 

Those responses are presented below: 
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